Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
RK&K
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Seven, announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Friday, December 7, 2018, 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
PLACE: Port Tampa Bay Board Room, 1101 Channelside Drive, Tampa, FL 33602

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: US 41/ SR 45/South 50th Street at CSX Grade Separation Re-evaluation from South of Causeway Boulevard to North of Causeway Boulevard in Hillsborough County.

The purpose of this agency/elected officials kick-off meeting is to discuss the start of this re-evaluation study and to provide agencies an opportunity to express their initial comments and feedback regarding this project. The proposed improvements include considering a grade separation of US 41 at the CSX railroad crossing south of Causeway Boulevard.

The meeting is in an informal format from 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. during which time agencies will have an opportunity to discuss this project with FDOT and the project team. After turning in to the Port Tampa Bay complex from Channelside Drive, take the first right around the main building. The board room is located in this building. All parking behind the building is available. Signs will be posted to guide you to the meeting entrance. For more information about the project, please visit the project website at: http://active.fdotd7studies.com/us41/csx-to-sr676/ 

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact: Alex Henry, Public Involvement Coordinator, at 1(813)975-6405 or 1(800)226-7220, or via e-mail at alex.henry@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) working days in advance of the meeting.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Lilliam Escalera, FDOT project manager at 1(813)975-6445 or via email at lilliam.escalera@dot.state.fl.us.

For more information, you may contact: Lilliam Escalera, FDOT project manager at 1(813)975-6445 or via email at lilliam.escalera@dot.state.fl.us. Or you may contact Kris Carson, District Seven Public Information Officer at 1(813)975-6202 or via email at kristen.carson@dot.state.fl.us.
